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WSWS Officer Report (Spokane Summer Meeting 2010)
Office Name:   President
Officer Name:   Joseph M. DiTomaso
Date of Preparation:   July 6, 2010
Activities during the Year:   I took office as President on March 11, 2010 at the WSWS annual meeting in Waikoloa, HI.  All open committee appointments have been filled and are reflected in the list of committees on the WSWS website.  

On March 29, 2010, Greg Armel from the Southern Weed Science Society, requested that I poll universities associated with WSWS and find out who might be interested in the 2011 Weed Olympics.  All interested universities in the west were forwarded to Greg.

On April 18, 2010, I sent out the minutes from the March Board meeting in Hawaii. After one week, requested a motion to accept the minutes as is and an online vote was subsequently conducted to approve both the pre-conference and the post-conference minutes. The vote began on April 27 and was completed with unanimous vote (9-0) in support on May 10. As such, the minutes of the March Board meetings can now be included in the 2010 Proceedings and there is no need to approve the minutes at the 2010 summer Board meeting. 

After the March Conference in Hawaii, Vanelle Peterson and I revised the RFP requesting proposals for the WSWS sponsored Noxious Weed Short Course. Our finalized version was completed in April. On May 10, I sent out an RFP for the Noxious Weed Short Course. I changed the deadline from June 1 to June 15 and received three total proposals, which will be evaluated at the summer Board meeting. These proposals were e-mailed to Board members on June 26, 2010 for consideration at the upcoming BOD meeting in Spokane.  
From mid-May to early June, John Jachetta (WSSA President) and all Regional Weed Science Society presidents reviewed and acted as signatures on a letter from Lee Van Wychen to the USDA NIFA grants program. The letter outlined our concerns with the lack of support for Weed Science issues in the current NIFA proposal call. It also included a number of suggestions for the 2011 NIFA program. On June 16, 2010, I was requested by WSSA President John Jachetta to send a survey to the WSWS membership.  In June, John Jachetta also contacted me concerning a unified acceptance by all the Regional Societies and WSSA on the issues of herbicide resistance stewardship. This was something that the Northeastern Weed Science Society had produced and was looking for more national support from WSSA and other Regional societies. I agreed that we would be interested in participating. 

With a considerable amount of email discussion and a very helpful on-site visit by Jesse Richardson, we came to the resolution that the 2013 WSWS Conference would be held at the Catamaran Resort Hotel and Spa. On behalf of the WSWS, I signed a contract with the Catamaran Resort Hotel and Spa in San Diego, CA for our 2013 annual meeting, and mailed it to the hotel contact person (Katie Hopper) on April 27, 2010. Katie came to Davis to visit me and introduce herself on June 17 to review the hotel and her eagerness to help in making sure our meeting ran smoothly.
Recommendations for Board Action:  None 
Budget Needs:   None
Suggestions for the Future:  Suggested Changes in Operating Guide:   None
Name of Person Preparing This Report:   Joseph M. DiTomaso 
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